
LETTER FROM EDITORS 
Taufiq Mathar and Hijrana 

 

First and foremost, all praise and gratitude to Allah SWT, Khizanah al-Hikmah: 

Journal of Library, Information and Archives Science Volume 10 Number 1 of 2022 is 

finally published. 

I extend my immense gratitude to all of the journal's internal editors who have done a 

fantastic job on this issue. They are Hijrana, Haruddin, Satriani, Irawati, A. Khaidir 

Akbar, Irmawati, Chusnul, and Arifin. The two people mentioned behind are now 

working elsewhere but are still happy to be involved in the publication of Khizanah al-

Hikmah.  

Our guest editors: Sri Junandi, Mohamad Hafizuddin bin Mohamed Najid, Lailatur 

Rahmi, and Ahmad Barrie. They all have contributed and motivated a lot, including 

the direction and policies of the journal that can be determined and improved in the 

future.  

And of course, also to the reviewers who we really respect. Even though many of 

them have never met the editor in person but they are willing to spend their time and 

expertise to "scratch" a paper assigned to them. Those ‘scratches’ are very 

meaningful for every publisher in order to maintain the quality of writing, including us 

at Khizanah al-Hikmah.  

In this edition, the study of bibliometrics stands out. Four of these current editions 

are bibliometric studies. This is in accordance with the results of the working meeting 

of the editorial boards which has determined a new direction for subsequent editions 

that Khizanah will widely open the door to bibliometrics studies on any object. 

However, we will accommodate articles with other themes as long as they have 

vovelty and great potential benefits for the development of knowledge in their fields. 

For example, like the other 2 articles in this edition that look at the role of libraries 

during the pandemic. Similarly, other articles that look simply but are studied and 

described in an interesting way, including the article that tells that archive can 

actually contribute to the general election. 

Therefore, on this short message, we can only hope that what is presented in the 

June 2022 edition might provide benefits to the wider community. And, we will 

always be happy to receive other scholarly works to be published on Khizanah al-

Hikmah.  
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